
Much research has gone into the new uniforms with a view to making them more “washer
friendly” and more comfortable on warmer days. While there is a two-year period of transition
to the new uniform which means that Primary and secondary students can continue to wear  
the tricolour shirts, from what was seen in the first week, the transition will not take nearly
that long.

If your secondary student has returned their Uniform note you will by now have been issued
with two free shirts. Of course in issuing those shirts free of charge there is an expectation
that your child will wear school uniform every day and that expectation extends to them
wearing black shorts or slacks.

Uniform has a number of benefits, it allows staff to identify visitors more easily and it also
gives students a greater sense of belonging and ownership of their school.
We will be celebrating those students who wear uniform and there will be incentives for
doing so.

We cannot teach our students if they are not at school. To take full advantage of the
opportunities our school offers all students need to attend every day unless they are ill.
Attendance is the most basic necessity for success at school so I ask that all parents and
carers send their students to school every, illness not withstanding. If your child is absent
please notify the school in writing, via text or by phoning to provide a reason for their
absence.

I have attached a graphic which shows how much learning time can be lost due to lateness
and poor attendance. In a nutshell; attendance is compulsory.

Welcome back to all of our students! 
I enjoyed the grins and waves on those first days back as students
passed through the Kaolin Street gates. It was great to greet them all
and see their smiling faces as they entered the school grounds for the
first time in 2024. Impressive was the sheer number of students in
uniform. Primary looked splendid in their red shirts while secondary
students were beaming in their new black and red shirts. 
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Continued 

Our school receives government funds each year so that we can staff and resource the school in a way which best
supports your student’s emotional, social and academic progress.

When deciding how much funding the school receives the Department of Education takes into account a range of factors
and information including; location of the school and community, ethnicity of the community, socio-economic background
and level of disability, among other factors. This information is provided to the Department by the school and the source
of much of that information are you, the student’s families. 

Hence, I request that if your employment status, address and occupation has changed recently could you please visit the
office and notify the school of any changes. Likewise, if you have changed residential, postal or email address or any
other contact or emergency contact details, please once again notify the office. This is important so that correspondence
gets to the right place and if we need to contact you.



We have a number of staff who have taken up new roles new staff and new staff to welcome, we are very fortunate to
have them at LRCS.

Mr Stuart Bailey - Head Teacher Wellbeing
Ms Fran Smith - Head Teacher Secondary Studies (Rel)
Mr Ben Peach – Mathematics teacher
Ms Jasna Bedenikovic - working across Primary & Secondary to provide additional release. Jasna was one of our
SLSO’s who has now transitioned into the teaching role.
Ms Julia Moore – PDHPE and release
Ms Pippa Warman - working across Primary to provide additional release. 
Mrs Jacqui Bourne – Stage 2 teacher
Mr Chris Hewitt – Stage 3 teacher

Our new staff have quickly settled into Lightning Ridge Central School and they are getting to know our students. They
will be involved in completing an induction program which will involve them visiting the Land Council, Barriekneal and the
other significant sites around town, this will provide them with a cultural immersion experience.
 
 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome back to Lightning Ridge Central for 2024.
It is wonderful to see the majority of students arriving in full school uniform, especially those who are
in our new uniform and on time to school. It is great to see the pride these students demonstrate in
our school. 
Secondary classes start at 8:40am each day, we have implemented systems for those students who
arrive late to school. At LRCS our goal is to establish routines for our students and get them ready 

for the world of work. One very important criteria in the world of work is arriving to work on time, if staff are not on time to
work they may be impacted by a reduction in pay or even suspended from work, in other words fired. Our goal is to teach
our students that they need to arrive on time now they are at school so when they do leave school arriving to work on
time is second nature. When students arrive late to school they are missing out on valuable information and learning
activities.

The long distance swimming for those students who opted into the event was held on Wednesday 14th February.
Students as usual displayed great house support for our sporting teams.

The very successful whole school swimming carnival held last week was a fantastic event in which many of our students
displayed their swimming skills and awesome sportsmanship. Many thanks to Ms Messner and Mr Ellery for their
organisation which enabled the smooth running on the day. House spirit was shown by the loud war cries and students
and some staff dressing in their house colours. Thank you to all the parents who came along to support their children.

The YONDR program continues into 2024, this supports the NSW Governments policy of no mobile phones in schools.
All secondary students will be issued with new YONDR pouches shortly. The use of the YONDR pouches has already
had an impact on our students learning. Staff are spending less time on directing students away from their devices and
more time on teaching, students are able to be more engaged in their learning. The difference in the playground is
noticeable with students more engaged in conversation and playing sport than trying to use their phones. Parents MUST
contact the front office if they need a message be passed onto their child. 

At times some parents have messaged or called their child whilst they are in class this
results in the disruption of the entire class and may result in severe consequences for the
student.

A Meet & Greet was held on Tuesday 20th, this was a wonderful opportunity for teachers
and parent to meet in an informal setting, a sausage sizzle was made available thanks to
the P&C.
 



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

KJ - Miss Richardson

K1P - Miss Bird

S1D - Miss Clark (K-2 Assistant Principal)

S1Y - Mr Ellery

MCP - Ms Loder

MCM - Ms Gates

S2F - Miss Duncan

S2O - Ms Bourne

S2H - Mrs Cross (3-6 Assistant Principal) and Zoe Treweeke (Tue, Wed)

S3C - Miss Molynuex

S3B - Mr Hewitt

S3N - Mr Russo (AP)

Library - Mrs Barclay

Music - Mrs Jarvis

TRS - Miss Warman 

Assistant Principal Curriculum Instruction - Mr Israel Rogers 
  

Assistant Principal  - Ms Adrienne Fox is based in the Check In Check Out (CICO) room. This room has
been established to assist and support students to develop strategies to self-regulate.

Please contact your child’s teacher to discuss if you have any questions or concerns.

Hats – All primary students have been provided with a red school hat. The design was selected with sun safety in
mind. We ask that students do not bring peaked caps to school and if they do, these hats are to remain in their
bags during school hours. We thank these students for respectfully following our rules. The hats are washed
regularly, if your child has gotten headlice can you please contact the school so we can arrange for another wash
of the hats. If a student is not wearing their hat they will have to play under the cola. If a student loses their hat
and we have had an extensive search, parents will be asked to purchase a new one for $5. Thank you to the
school P&C for purchasing everyone a hat.

Congratulations to our Primary House Captains:
Reece - Bella Pavy and Ruby Rowland

Bruce - Luke Carpenter and June Langmead

Bodell - Bree Pacey and Jacob McGovern

Afternoon procedure - All students join the appropriate line at 2.57pm and are led to their destination – bus,
Brilliant St gate or Kaolin St gate (gate closest to the pedestrian crossing). Kindergarten students will be led to the
gate at 2:50pm.

Welcome to Term 1, 2024!
When I walk around the school, I see students hard at work and settled. We are excited to
welcome our new primary staff, Ms Jacquline Bourne, Mr Chris Hewitt, Ms Jillian Gates and
Miss Pippa Warman to Lightning Ridge Central School. All teachers bring a wealth of
experience to enlighten and educate our lucky students.
Our class structure for 2024 is as follows:





Kindergarten
Our Kindergarten students enjoyed their first day of school on Monday 12th February. Miss Richardson & Miss
Bird are very proud of how well kindy have settled into school and how quickly they are learning. There is a lot to
learn, both academically and socially but everyone is picking up the routines very quickly and working very hard in
class!



Stage 3
S3C have had a fantastic start to the year! We have spent the last week participating in a variety of fun activities
to help us settle in and get to know each other a bit better. We are looking forward to a busy term filled with
sports, games and lots of exciting learning opportunities.

Long Distance Swimming Carnival
It was all smiles and ribbons at our long distance swimming carnival. Huge shout out to all our amazing swimmers and
also Miss Messner's PASS class who did a fantastic job time keeping.

Congratulations to all our competitors on a successful day! 
 



Year 11 Primary Industries 
This Term for Primary Industries Year 11 are developing their knowledge in work health and safety processes. Students
are developing their understanding of WHS compliance, participation and consultation, as well as differing workplace
policies, procedures and practices to ensure safety of workers. This week we have looked into the different PPE
available to help minimise risks.

Year 12 Primary Industries
This Term, Year 12 Primary Industries are covering the unit of Chemicals. Students are developing their knowledge and
understanding in applying chemicals, mixing chemicals, checking and maintaining equipment, transporting, storing and
disposing of chemicals. This week students are developing their understanding in reading chemical labels and SDS
(Safety Data Sheet) requirements. 

Stage 5 Agriculture
This year we are starting off with the topic Aquaponics. Students are learning about the importance of Aquaculture in
Australia as well as identifying the main three species found in Australia. Importantly, students are learning the 'ins' and
'outs' of our Aquaponics system here at school and how to maintain the equipment.

Secondary Studies

dhiidjiinbawaa = Soldier Bird

Year 12 Students 
The Year 12 students kicked off the fundraising effort for their end of year Formal.
I was extremely proud of the efforts of the students who attended and raised $763.30, I look forward to continuing these
efforts throughout the year. I encourage all Year 12 students to make an effort to help in this effort in the future.



Swimming Carnival 
 Our School Swimming Carnival was on Friday 16th of February for students from 8 years old to Year 12. Our students

showed great team spirit by cheering on their classmates. Congratulations to all students who attended on the day!
 



HOUSE CAPTAINS 

Paxton 
Kaluski 

Mattie-Lee 
Seaton

ELLIE 
GOUGH
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Walford

MARKELL
MCBRIDE

NICHOLAS 
NEWTON

Izabella 
Mallouk

REECE

BRUCE

BODELL



HOUSE CAPTAINS 

RUBY 
ROWLAND 

ISABELLA 
PAVY

LUKE
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JUNE
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JACOB
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BREannah
Pacey

REECE

BRUCE

BODELL



Meet the Staff


























